



## Lightning Creek Ski Club

*Date*

6:00 PM

**Attendance:** Falko Kadenbach, Michelle Klapatiuk, Rene Tudhope, Julie Backer, Kristyna Tomek, Karcsi Peter, Michelle Delaney, Sean Scallion

**Regrets:** Jennifer Boudreau, Marianne Van Leusden, Dave Frappier

### **New Business**

**New members:**

Welcome to Sean and Michelle as directors at large and thank you for joining us.

**BC Alpine AGM:**

Upcoming this weekend. Stay tuned for more information pertaining to our upcoming season re COVID-19 regulations after this meeting.

**Sponsorship update:**

Thank you to ABC Communications, West Fraser, Fix It Auto, Quesnel Sand and Gravel and Fraserview who are continuing as sponsors this season. We are still waiting to hear from a few others.

**Club house ski rack:**

Last year there was an issue with rust spots on skis due to the heat being on. We need to try to come up with a solution for ski storage inside the club cabin (perhaps vertical storage). With the size of our Alpine team growing, we may end up needing to consider a policy/notice for ski storage as to who may store what at the cabin. We do feel it is important to offer athletes ski-storage at the cabin and encourage athletes to store and tune their gear properly. We may look at an option to add something behind the cabin (an addition with sliding door) specifically for storing skis for next year. Karcsi will take on arranging the setup for this year.

**Lake Louise NorAm Downhill and Super-G race series Dec 6-10, 2021 (Setup Sunday afternoon, the 5<sup>th</sup>):**

They are looking for volunteers for this event. We can throw this out to membership and board members for those who may want to get involved at this race.

**Coaches biographies:**

We want to get the last of these collected and up on the website as soon as possible. Karcsi is sending another reminder email to get those bios and pictures in.

**President's Report**

Snow is coming down and it is exciting to see. There are also lots of new projects at troll happening (lights for night skiing, new building for packers). The BC Alpine AGM is this Sunday, Falko will be attending. We can expect lots of announcements coming out after it related to COVID-19 protocols, etc. There will be some votes on decisions. It is an open meeting for other members to attend if they wish.

**Nancy Greene Repot**

No new report. We need to send out the last of photos for those who were not at the AGM. Michelle D. will take this on.

**Treasurer's Report**

Chequing account: \$

Gaming account: \$

GIC: \$

We have received and deposited cheques from Fraserview and Quesnel Sand and Gravel. Worksafe has been payed in full, just over \$1000 for the year. (This amount was previously payed in 3 installments.)

**Registrar Report**

I was away last week so I was hoping to get the registration out on Monday, however, we encountered a payment issue at check out (thank you Michelle for doing the run through). I set another meeting with Sports Engine yesterday and they apologized as it was a back-office transfer issue from last year's registration. It is all fixed now and it has been checked live (thanks again Michelle!). So my hope is to get it sent out to last year's membership today/tonight. As well I designed a survey monkey Ski Assessment Form which has been reviewed by Karcsi (thank you!). This link is what I will send to new-to-the-club parents before they are sent a registration link to ensure their child meets the requirements for our club. That being said I want to confirm our reg link will NOT be posted on our website, just a link to the Registrar email so proper assessment can be done. I check my email on a daily basis now.

**Coaches Report**

We have a new coach, Ben, joining us. He has experience all over the age groups as a senior coach from his time with the PG team. We will have 7 coaches, 10-15 new kids coming in. Karcsi will look into everyone's certification and get those up to speed. Alpine Canada has courses people can take, they are mostly aimed at coaches but there may also be some that interest board members and other parent volunteers.

**Alpine Report**

I have been in touch with High school, they've been having a hard time finding a teacher sponsor at each school. John and Mike have been talked to. John Marion is interested in attending the next coaches meeting. The North

Zone meeting is coming up, we will be finalizing our calendar for tech events and north zone events. We will have lots more information about the forthcoming season after this meeting. Grace attended the North Zone coaches meeting on behalf of Lightning Creek. There was lots of discussion about COVI—it sounds like most clubs are enforcing a full vaccination for all eligible coaches, athletes and volunteers. The large clubs are doing this (Sunpeaks, Grouse, Fernie, etc.) for higher level athletes. This subject may come up at our north zone meeting. They want us to name our PCC reps (the communicator for each zone. Last year it was Grace for U14). The Alpine team needs to schedule a parent meeting for next week. Options will be sent out.

**Next Meeting:** Nov 10, 2021

Adjourned: 7:00 pm

Reviewed by: